WAR DEPARTMENT OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF STAFF WASHINGTON

17 February 1948

Dear Miss Deakins:

The General was pleased to autograph the inclosed pictures which you recently sent and was distressed to hear of Mr. Carter's illness.

I am going to take this opportunity to advise you that the General commented that he had not seen any of the pictures which he had autographed. As an aside here, I might advise you that he had been promised two complete sets of pictures taken during his stay in Fort Worth the third and fourth of November. One set was scheduled for the Army files, the other for his personal scrap book. Could I ask you to check into this for us?

Advance thanks for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

ROBERT L. SCHULZ

Major, ADC

Aide to General Eisenhower

Miss Katrine Deakins, Secretary to A. G. Carter Fort Worth Star-Telegram Fort Worth, Texas